
 

Week 10 

 

Monday  2 July  

 Library: Year 4 and Year 5 

 

Tuesday  3 July 

 PE :  Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 

 Chess Club (Recess) 

 Library: Year 1 and Year 2 

 
Wednesday  4 July 

 Gardening Club7.30am 

 PE: Years 3 and 4 

 Parish Mass Year  1 @ 9.15am 

 UNIFORM SHOP  8.30-11.30am then closed for  

 stocktake 

 Library: Year 6 

 
Thursday 5 July 

 PE: Years 5 and 6 

 Parish Mass Year 3 @ 9.15am 

 School Banking 

 
Friday  6 July 

 Music and Band 

 Parish Mass Year 6 @ 9.15am 

 School Banking catch-up day 

 

 

 

ENJOY A SAFE AND  

HAPPY BREAK.  SEE YOU 

BACK  ON TUESDAY  

24TH JULY 

Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville 
          Term 2, Week 10            4 July 2018  

 
      8 Diana Avenue, Kellyville  NSW  2155                 Phone  8664 7800   

                       Email—olorkellyville@parra.catholic.edu.au  Website—http://www.olorkellyville.catholic.edu.au         

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

The holidays are nearly upon us as we draw to the close of Term 2.  It has 

been an exceptionally busy term for us with all the school events and also 

Semester 1 reporting.  I would personally like to thank all my staff for 

their efforts and continued support over the past term.   Their hard work 

and dedication to the students and this school is evident in their day to 

day teaching and organisation of events shared with the OLOR 

community. 

 

Last week I attended the P&F meeting and it was good to see so many 

parents there.  I addressed at that meeting that at this stage there is no 

further updates on the building works here at OLOR and as soon as we 

have something to report, I shall do so.   I would again like to re-iterate 

that my door is always open to parents and carers should you wish to 

discuss any issue of concern. 

 

You should have all received Semester 1 reports by now.  If there is 

anything you wish to discuss with the class teacher, please email the 

school or teacher direct the first week of Term 3. 

 

Today we farewell Mrs Luland who starts a very exciting stage in her life 

as she commences her maternity leave.  We wish Mrs Luland the best 

and cannot wait to hear her news. 

 

On Friday we bid farewell to Mrs Bamford as she commences her six 

month secondment to St Monica’s in North Parramatta.  We thank both 

teachers, wish them all the best, and thank them for all they have given to 

OLOR. 

 

A reminder to all that Monday 23rd July is a Staff Development Day and 

that students are to return for classes on Tuesday 24th July. 

 

 

Over the holidays I would like to leave you with this thought:- 

FAITH is like WIFI.  It is invisible, but it has the power to connect 
you to what you need. 
 
 
Have a wonderful, safe, holiday break. 

Annelise Stockey 

Principal 



 
MARK IN YOUR DIARY    

 

 

TWO SCHOOL BANKING THIS WEEK 

5TH AND 6TH JULY (THURSDAY AND FRIDAY) 

 

Monday 23rd July 

 Staff Development Day 

 

Tuesday 24th July 

 First day back for students—Term 3 

 

Wednesday 25th July 

 Grandparents Day Liturgy 

 

Wednesday 1st August 

 Netball Gala Day 

 

Friday 3rd August 

 School Census Day 

 







FOCUS: “ Respect for Others  “ 
This looks like :  

Listening attentively 
Safe and caring hands  
Speaking and acting with kindness  
Respect for others space and belongings  
Fair play  
Including others in friendly games  
Be a good sport 

 
It is the responsibility of ALL students at OLOR to show RESPECT towards 
others at all times. The children are being encouraged to think before they 
think and act and ask themselves the following questions.  

Is it TRUE? 
Is it HELPFUL ?  
Is it INSPIRING ?  
Is it NECESSARY ?  
Is it KIND ? 

 

 
 

TERM 3 FIRST DAY BACK FOR  

STUDENTS 

TUESDAY 24TH JULY 

ICAS EXAM DATES 

(REGISTERED STUDENTS ONLY) 



REMINDER TO ALL YEAR 6 TO SEND IN THEIR DINNER 

DANCE MONEY AS SOON AS CONVENIENT 







OLOR IS NUT FREE     
 

We have an increasing number of children in our school who suffer from an anaphylaxis reaction to  

certain foods etc. but in particular, nuts. 

To assist in our duty of care for these children, direct nut products or products that list nuts as an actual 

ingredient, eg. peanut butter and nutella, are not permitted at Our Lady of the Rosary School.  Please 

also keep this vigilance when sending in birthday cakes, cupcakes and other confectionary for whatever 

purpose.  Additionally, we will continue to ask that children not to share their food. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

EVERY DAY MATTERS 

CHANGES TO STUDENT LEAVE APPLICATIONS: COMPULSORY SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

The Catholic Education Office Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) has procedures and guidelines in place to 

achieve high standards of  student attendance in collaboration with parents.  Parents are required by law 

to ensure that children aged between 6 and 17 years attend school.  Schools are required to monitor and 

keep a register of student attendance and explained absences. 

Requirements for Extended Leave  from attendance for student absence and travel 

 1-4 days absence: Parents must notify the school principal by mail or email (written) at least 2 

weeks before leave date. 

 

 5 or more days absence: Parents must complete and submit the  Application for Extended Leave 

form at least 2 weeks prior to  commencing leave (Copies of travel documents must accompany this 

application).  If approved the Principal issues a Certificate of Extended Leave.  If the Principal  

 declines this application (i.e it is not within the best interest of the child to take leave and be absent 

from school), a letter notifying parents that the application has been declined would be forthcoming. 

 

**NEW FORMS AVAILABLE ON THE WEBSITE AND THE OFFICE** 

 

 

PLEASE MAKE ALTERNATIVE ARRANGEMENTS FOR YOUR  

CHILDREN  OUTSIDE OF SUPERVISED HOURS 

https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/A1-ApplicationExtendedLeave%20.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098749147&api=v2
https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/C1-CertificateExtendedLeave.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098768757&api=v2


HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE Skoolbag App YET? 
Skoolbag is the ultimate school to parent communication tool. This School Mobile App provides schools 

with an easy way to tell parents and carers important information as soon as it happens example:  school 

news, event  reminders, cancellations and much more.  

To install it, just search for our school name "Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville" in either the Apple App Store, Google 

Play Store or on Windows.   

 

 

HAVING ISSUES WITH THE Skoolbag app 
If you find you are not receiving messages or have lost your alert ping, sometimes it is just a   

matter of removing and re-installing the app.   

System updates sometimes cause these minor issues. 

 

USE YOUR Skoolbag app TO NOTIFY YOUR CHILD’S ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL  
 

 

 

1. Open Skoolbag app 

2. Click on eForms 

3. Select Absentee Form 

4. Complete all fields 

5. In the last field you need to tap and then you can sign with your finger on your phone screen 

6. Press Submit 

 

This will send an instant email to the school to advise your child’s absence.   

 

This document is now legally acceptable as an Absentee Notification as the form is signed.  You will not need to send 

in an additional note when your child returns to school. 

 

This eForm is not to be used for extended Family leave.   

 

 Applications for leave are available from the School Office. 

 

 

PLEASE HELP US COMMUNICATE WITH YOU 
HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE SKOOLBAG APP YET? 

 



PARENT VOLUNTEERS WITHIN THE DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA    
New directive from the Diocesan Office  25th May 2016 

 

BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES – NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS 

 

THIS FORM MUST BE COMPLETED BY ALL PARENT VOLUNTEERS INCLUDING THOSE WHO 

ALREADY HAVE A CURRENT NSW WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK.   

 

Please note:  Until both the ‘Volunteer Form’ and the ‘Module’ have been completed, parents will not be able 

to assist in any capacity as a volunteer within the school. (The school receives notification when you complete 

each section). 

 

‘Building Child Safe Communities’ is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta that 

enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now a requirement 

that all volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in relation 

to behavior whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools Hours Care and Catholic Early 

Learning Centers. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suitability of volunteers and contractors by  

requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history involving children.  

 

Volunteers – please click on ‘Building Child Safe Communities – Undertaking for Volunteers’ by accessing the 

form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on 

the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image (halfway down page on the right hand side). 

This image will take you to the Building Safe Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 1—Volunteer Form and follow the steps  

 

You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted.  
 Your details will be maintained confidentially in a central database  

 A copy of your confirmation will then be emailed to the School / location where you are volunteering to 

be kept on file. 

 

A new form is required: 

 For each location that you are a volunteer or contractor 

 If any of the details you have provided on the form change  

 

A reminder that you once you receive your confirmation email, you will need to complete the Child                       

Protection Module.  
www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image 

(halfway down page on the right hand side). This image will take you to the Building Safe 

Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 2—Complete the Online Training Module  

 

 

Once you complete this online module the school will receive notification that it has been completed and you 

will be cleared to volunteer. 
 

Therefore in brief : 
 

 To complete form go to:  www.parra.catholic.edu.au and follow Step 1 above 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 On receipt of the confirmation email follow Step 2 above to complete Child Protection Online Module 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 The School will receive an email confirming that you have completed both steps and are now cleared to     

volunteer. 

 

We thank all volunteers for their continued support of Catholic Education. 

1 

2 

https://docs.google.com/a/parra.catholic.edu.au/forms/d/12nXsp241PhD3n0kt9gu7MOykPlsfigrxPBzQUFiv8_g/viewform
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au





